ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, November 16, 2012
Present:  Kevin McDonough (AIS); Dave Donovan (Physics); Chris Lewis (IT); Michael Kowalczyk (Mathematics); Craig Rademacher (HPER); Mark Flaherty (Music); Eric Burdick (Respiratory Therapy); Keith Ellis (Art and Design); Mounia Ziat (Psychology); Matt Smock (ITD); Mark Flaherty (Music); Chuck Rayhorn (Business); Greg Warchol (Criminal Justice); Chris Wagner (Help Desk); Judy Puncochar (Education); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Ren VanderLind (English); Jennifer Jezylo (Biology)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from November 02, 2012 meeting approved:  moved by Puncochar; seconded by Donovan.
2. Chair

a. No report
3.  Informational Technology

a. No report  
4. Instructional Design and Technology 

a. Workshops are coming up this week; Clickers 40 minute Webinar this afternoon
5. Help Desk
a. Graduating students are able to purchase Macbooks 2010 or SL 410 Thinkpad
6. Old Business

a. We revisited the issue of students declaring a major in Art and Design only to get a Mac.  Ellis said, since A&D students pay the difference in cost between the Lenovo and a Mac, why shouldn’t students have the right to choose their platform?  Wagner said it would be hard for inventory purposes.   Ellis asked then, why can’t Departments simply decided their students should use one platform or another?   Donovan said their will have to be some conditions applied to the decision to switch.   He also said we should have numbers supporting what it would cost if we leased less Thinkpads and more Macs.  
7. New business

a. Puncochar reported on an article Educause on the top 10 technology trends.  She quoted from the article any university that has hard and fast rules about what platforms can be used risks becoming irrelevant.  Universities ought to look at what students are doing and make appropriate adjustments.  A point was raised that maybe we can simply provide an image, but no or limited hardware.  Concerns were raised that such an idea would have serious service issues.  
b. Faculty have been complaining about the size of the new laptops, in particular the size of the keyboard and screen size.  Smock said the keyboard is full size, but the screen is smaller.   There was some discussion on whether external monitors will be available for faculty and who will pay for them.
c. Technology Innovation Award – The Committee discussed and voted on the sole proposal. The proposal passed.  Kowalczyk asked if we should do anything to promote the STIA.  Ellis said the Grants and Research Office did a good job last year promoting this award.  Donovan suggested we check and see if the office of Grants and Research is willing to take charge of the faculty TIA.  The Provost Office hasn’t seemed interested in heavily promoting this award.  

1. Future business

a. Vanderlind raised the issue of contingent faculty needing to return their laptops at the end of the semester. Donovan said it depends on when they sign their contract.  If they have their contract signed before the end of the semester, they can keep their laptop over break or the summer.  

b. Hugo suggested having remote support for the Help Desk.  Something like a software solution that will allow the Help Desk support personnel to share access on a user’s laptop
c. A discussion on the shift to Windows 8
Meeting adjourned 11:53 am
Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
